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To:          Maine Immunization Providers  
From:      Maine Immunization Program (MIP)
Subject:   Latest Update on Rotarix Vaccine Recall 
Date:       March 23rd, 2010 
In January, 2010 an independent U.S. academic research team applied a new technology for detecting viral genetic material in vaccines. The researchers detected DNA fragments of PCV1 in two lots of the Rotarix vaccine.

Porcine circovirus 1 (PCV1) is a small, circular virus composed of a single strand of DNA that is commonly found in pigs. Circovirus such as PCV1 have not been associated with illnesses in humans, and the FDA has not required routine testing of vaccines for these viruses.  
Current FDA guidance, released in March 2010, recommends that manufacturers consider testing for these agents.  FDA introduced this recommendation as an additional precaution for vaccines manufactured with animal-based components.  The agency is reviewing the current situation and may update its approach based on additional findings.  The FDA will be reviewing all safety data related to PCV1 and Rotarix vaccine in 4-6 weeks and may have additional guidance.  
Please go to the FDA website at http://www.fda.gov/BiologicsBloodVaccines/Vaccines/ApprovedProducts/ucm205539.htm.
The MIP wants to make sure that Maine infants are still protected from rotovirus disease and would encourage you to use Rotataq during FDA’s investigation of the Rotarix.

What does this mean for you at the provider level? 

· Please keep the Rotarix in your refrigerator till further information from the FDA and further instructions from the CDC.

· It is not necessary to revaccinate or call back any patients who have received Rotarix vaccine. 
· If a child has received 1 dose of Rotarix vaccine, they will need two doses of RotaTeq for complete protection from rotavirus disease. 
· Immpact2 providers can order RotaTeq vaccine today. 
· Non-Immpact2 providers will be getting a new form next week to order RotaTeq vaccine. 

For additional information or assistance, contact the Maine Immunization Program at 1-800-867-4775.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Caring..Responsive..Well-Managed..We are DHHS.

[image: image1.jpg]